
BOARD OF NURSING 
PRACTICE COMMITTEE 

Professional and Vocational Licensing Division 
Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs 

State of Hawaii 
 

MINUTES OF MEETING 
 

The agenda for this meeting was filed with the Office of the Lieutenant Governor as 
required by Section 92-7(b), Hawaii Revised Statutes (“HRS”). 

 
Date: Thursday, August 11, 2011 
 
Time: 8:30 a.m. 
 
Place: Exam Conference Room 

King Kalakaua Building 
335 Merchant Street, 3rd Floor 
Honolulu, Hawaii  96813 

 
Members Present: Matthew Bishop, MS, APRN, Practice Co-Chair 
 Amy Stone Murai, MS, APRN, Practice Co-Chair 
 Jaeda Elvenia, RN 
 
Staff Present: Lee Ann Teshima, Executive Officer (“EO”) 
 Shari Wong, Deputy Attorney General (“DAG”) 
 Lesley Matsumoto, Secretary 
 
Guests: Claire Rausch, APRN-Rx 
 
Call to Order: Co-Chair Stone Murai, called the meeting to order at 8:36 a.m.  
 
Approval of   Co-Chair Stone Murai called for a motion in regards to the minutes of the July 7, 2011 
Minutes:   meeting and recommended the following amendment: 
 

Page 2, last paragraph, the last sentence is amended to read as follows: 
 
“The committee also recommends the deletion of the continuing education related to 
controlled substances. [since]  APRN-Rx seeking controlled substance prescriptive 
authority are expected to take appropriate continuing education to ensure safe practice 
and to meet all legal and regulatory requirements.” 

 
 There being no further amendments, upon a motion by Co-Chair Stone Murai, seconded 

by Ms. Elvenia, it was voted on and unanimously carried to accept the minutes of the  
 July 7, 2011 meeting as amended. 
 
Old Business: APRN-Rxs Prescribing Controlled Substances – Status Report by EO 
 
 The EO reported that she received an email from the DEA acknowledging receipt of the 

information regarding Hawaii’s laws and rules for Hawaii APRN-Rx to prescribe controlled 
substances and that they are in the process of reviewing the information.  She also 
reported that the application for APRN-Rx’s to prescribe controlled substances is available 
on the Board’s web page and that the Board will be reviewing one application at the Board 
meeting immediately following the Practice Committee meeting this morning. 
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